
SHANNON FOYNES PORT COMPANY 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

NOTICE NO. 26 OF 2025  
 

 

 

SHANNON ESTUARY – APPROACHES TO FOYNES 
PORT 

 
Gas Pipeline Survey 

 
SFPC have been advised of a planned survey of the gas pipeline to the west of 
Foynes Island that is expected to be conducted on Friday 03rd October 2025.   
 
The survey will be conducted by Northern Divers and will involve a walking 
topographical survey along the banks of the river, prior to a RHIB conducting a 
hydrographic survey across the channel along the line of the pipeline. 
 
The survey is expected to commence at approx. 0800hrs on the morning of Friday 
03rd October, with the shoreline being surveyed on foot at LW.  There will then be a 
hydrographic survey across the channel to the north shore conducted by a RHIB.  
Survey will be conducted during daylight hours only.  No diving is involved with the 
survey. 
 
Details of the vessel conducting the survey as follows; 
 Name:  NORTHERN DIVERS 
 Call Sign: NORTHERN DIVERS 
 LOA:  6m 
 
NORTHERN DIVERS will monitor marine VHF Ch 11 and Ch 16 while operating. 
 
Further information is available via Marine Operations (069 – 73103) or the Duty 
Harbour Master (087 – 2542266). 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed: 
 
Michael Kennelly  
Harbour Master  
Shannon Foynes Port Company  
 
11th September 2025 
 
 
 



Annex A – Chartlet of area of operations. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


